Minutes of Condo Board – March 16, 2016
Executive session opened at 6:00 pm.  In attendance were April Ishak, manager; John Blische, president; Mary Lou Beeck, Ted Sookiasian, Dorothy Reilly.  Delinquencies were examined.  One large delinquent account balance has been paid in full.  April is still sorting payments from December relative to transfer from Zalco.  Large older balances need to be sent to collection.

Regular session began at 6:15 pm.  Minutes from February meeting were approved.  Financial report showed $3,510 in trust account; M&T Bank operating account $48,125; Reserve Account $129,500.

Old Business:

Elevators – Inspections of all elevators apparently are good until 2016, although not shown on certificates.  April has secured a quote from Annapolis Elevator Inspection Service of $l,050  per year to inspect all seven elevators; that company is scheduled to inspect our elevators in August of 2016.  The current service contract with Schindler expires this month (March).  April has contacted the American Elevator Co. for the repairs and maintenance of our elevators thereafter.  Board voted to hire American Elevator Co. to replace Schindler Co. as maintenance contractor on a standard maintenance contract basis.   
Regarding the order for the drop ceiling for 207 elevator, April will cancel that order with Schindler Co.  She will contact Dan Donovan to see if he can adapt materials available at Home Depot to construct a new drop ceiling for 207.

Sprinkler Pipe Re-routing schedule – The last unit to be done is set for April 7th.  Question was raised as to whether or not the corrective action taken was enough to cure insufficiencies in buildings 200, 201, 203 relative to freezing hazard.  Ted suggested hiring an engineer to examine finished work in the three buildings and give a report.  No vote was taken by the board.  Also, Mt. Pleasant is still documenting repair expenses for sprinkler damage relative to the case against Ryan.  April is not optimistic concerning chances of settling without litigation.

Repair Log - The following items need to be addressed by management company:

a. handyman to caulk sunroom windows at 201G, 202H.

b. bid from Pristine for cleaning the green growth from north sides of buildings.

c. Estimate for vent repairs.  Quotes will be secured from Ductz and others to compare.  Vents on 4th floors require a lift at additional cost.   (note: at a minimum, 4 buildings should have all 4 units on 4th floors repaired – 16 plus 1 at building 204 equals 17; there are 11 additional units on 4th floors totaling 28 4th floor units.  Each unit has 1 dryer vent needing a bird-proof flap and 1 bathroom vent needing only a “bird basket” at minimal cost.  Also, Scott at Ductz said he would put touch-up paint –Kilz recommended, we supply – onto 2 window frames, reachable only by lift, (units 200N and 201L).  Previously he had quoted $85 for the flap and $20 for the bird basket, totaling $105 per unit).
d. Name plate at 207 door bell needs to be opened for changes to be made.  April and John will look at it and make a decision.

e. Furnaces at 200 and 202 need repairs or replacement.  They are under service contract with Tustin Electric Co.  Estimates are needed.

f. Railing for 207 front entrance (2 steps) is needed.  April will get an estimate.  She will also request approval from HOA architectural committee.

Leases – a chart denoting leased units has been assembled; vent cleaning (required every 2 years) has been included on the chart.

Town Security – contract has been renewed.  The water damage done at 201D during the February freeze was relative to a broken water heater, not a sprinkler pipe; thus, no security alarm went out from Town Security to fire department.  Simplex Co. inspected the pipes and confirmed the water heater in 201H as the culprit.  That homeowner has insurance.  However, no response has been received from homeowner in that unit or the one in 203 relative to recovery of deductibles in damage done to other units.  April will follow up.
Covenants/rules – notices will be sent out to landlords, reminding them of obligations.

Parking lot striping/handicapped parking – Condos need letter to HOA, asking that Secretariat Drive and condo parking lots be re-striped, as was done elsewhere in the community last year.  Request will include additional handicapped parking at 201.  Management to contact HOA.
New Business:
Discussion ensued relative to illegal dumping in condo corrals and dumpsters and whether or not a ban can be enforced.  April to contact HOA regarding dumping issue and ask if dumpsters are exclusively for use of condos.

To sum up:  April to contact HOA for parking striping;

                                                              Status of dumpsters;

                                                               Architectural approval of handrail.

Meet and Greet -  to be scheduled in spring at parking lot and to include Dan Donovan and possibly other vendors.

Walk around – walking inspection of condos to be scheduled in spring.

Rug cleaning by Duraclean – will be considered for first floors this year (also 203 2nd fl)

Roof inspections  - to be scheduled this spring to assess issues.

Meeting adjourned at 8:35 pm.   Respectfully submitted by Dorothy Reilly.
Signed:  ___________________________________________________
